THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF FINE ARTS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF BAND

February 24, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education and Recreation
Varsity Basketball Coach
University of Kansas
Campus

Dear Dr. Allen:

I thank you for your letter of February 12th regarding the between halves exhibitions at our basketball games. I thought your letter to the Chancellor was very fine and very fair. You know that it is always my desire to cooperate in every way possible and you have my further pledge that we are always ready to help in doing our part towards entertaining the people at the half periods.

May I congratulate you on the splendid showing of our basketball team. What you do with those boys is nothing short of miraculous. Best wishes for your continued success throughout the remainder of the season.

Yours very sincerely,

Director of Bands

Russell L. Wiley jm